
AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL SOLIHULL GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 18/06/2012

Present:  
Celia, David, Janet, Janelle, Cathy, Phil, Maurice, Rosie
Apologies: 
Pauline, Bernard

MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

1 Group Website

Phil has produced a superb website for the group, the address of which is http://www2.amnesty.org.uk/groups/solihull.  Many thanks are expressed to Phil.

At the moment the contact e-mail address on the website is aisol@blueyonder.co.uk, which is Pauline’s email address for Amnesty purposes.  Pauline said that was not ideal as she is not always able to pick up emails.

Phil said that he would be happy to set up a group email address and it would be good if two or three people in the group could log into it and check it on a regular basis.  Celia said that she would be happy to do that sometimes.

Phil said that he would produce a set of instructions as to how to log into the group email address.

There is an old website for the group on the Internet.  Phil said that he would be happy to remove it.

Cathy said that it would be a good idea for the minutes to be uploaded onto the website and Phil said that if the minute taker sent them to him, he would do that.

ACTION: PHIL TO SET UP A GROUP EMAIL ADDRESS FOR PEOPLE TO CONTACT.

ACTION: PHIL TO PREPARE A SET OF INSTRUCTIONS AS TO HOW TO ACCESS THE GROUP EMAIL ADDRESS FOR THE JULY MEETING.

ACTION: PHIL TO REMOVE THE OLD WEBSITE.

ACTION: MINUTE TAKER TO EMAIL MINUTES TO PHIL TO UPLOAD ONTO WEBSITE.

2 Arms Control

When Gethin came to our last meeting he said that he would prepare a model letter for us to send to our MP in connection with Arms Control.  We have not yet received this letter.  Celia thought that there would be one on the AI UK website.  David said that he had seen a model letter but he was not sure where.  He said that he would see if he could find it and email it to Phil.  Janet found the model letter on page 28 of the Amnesty magazine and Phil said that he would upload it onto the group website, if someone could email a copy to him.  Members to use the model letter to write to their MP about this issue.
ACTION: SOMEONE TO EMAIL MODEL LETTER TO PHIL
ACTION: PHIL TO UPLOAD DRAFT LETTER ONTO THE WEBSITE.  MEMBERS TO WRITE A LETTER TO THEIR MP ACCORDINGLY.
3 Minutes and Tea/Coffee Rota

There has been some confusion with regard to the above tasks.  The new rota for the next three months is as follows:

	Month
	Minutes
	Tea/10 minute talk

	JULY
	David
	Maurice

	AUGUST
	Janet/Pauline
	Celia

	SEPTEMBER
	Rosie
	Janet


RECENT EVENTS

4 Annual Report 2010

David brought AI Annual report 2010 and also the National Conference and AGM 2012 booklet and Cathy had a look at them.

5 BBQ – Saturday 16 June

The BBQ has been moved to Sunday 12 August due to bad weather.  This will be discussed later in the minutes

6 Treasurer

Anna will transfer £700 from our bank account to AI Headquarters.

ACTION: ANNA TO TRANSER THIS SUM TO AI HEADQUARTERS.
FUTURE EVENTS
7 BBQ – Saturday 12 August

The BBQ will now be at Celia’s on Saturday 12 August.  There was another date (which is not mentioned here in order to avoid confusion) but it was decided that the above date would be best.

Do make a note of the above event in your diary and mention it to friends and family.

We will have a petition at the BBQ and group members should think about the subject of that petition in readiness for discussion at the next meeting.

ACTION: MEMBERS TO THINK OF A PETITION FOR THE BBQ AND BRING THEIR IDEAS TO THE NEXT MEETING.
ACTION: MEMBERS TO MAKE A NOTE OF THE ABOVE EVENT IN THEIR DIARY AND MENTION IT TO FRIENDS AND FAMILY
8 Solihull Fun in the Park – Saturday 22 September

Solihull Fun in the Park is generally a well attended event.  It costs £25 to hold a stall there.  In the past we have provided information about Amnesty and run a game.

The group decided that they would like to have a stall this year.  The group discussed whether to have the rolling cars game, the milk the cow game or throwing the hoops game.  It was decided that the rolling the cars game would be best.

David did not think he would be free but Janelle, Cathy, Phil, Maurice and Rosie said that they hoped to be free to help out on the day.

ACTION: MEMBERS TO MAKE A NOTE OF SOLIHULL FUN IN THE PARK IN THEIR DIARY.
9 The Cow

Celia said that the friend of hers who possessed the cardboard cow would like it to go to a good home.  David said that his daughter may be interested and said that he would mention it to her.  David said that his daughter had a lot of contacts and that the cow would be well used at fetes etc.

ACTION: DAVID TO MENTION THE COW TO HIS DAUGHTER.
SECRETARY’S ITEMS

10 Monthly Action

The group signed a letter for this month’s Monthly Action in connection with  Dow Chemicals and the Olympics.  It was thought that twitter would be a useful communication tool.

ACTION: MEMBERS TO CONSIDER GETTING A TWITTER ACCOUNT IN ORDER TO TWEET ACTIONS
11 Amnesty Workshop – Skill Share Saturday 6 October

The next Amnesty Skill Share workshop will be held at the Human Rights Action Centre in London.  Cathy said that she would be very interested in going.  The group should be able to fund the travel expenses.
ACTION: CATHY TO WRITE 6 OCTOBER IN HER DIARY. 
12 Solihull School Amnesty Group

Ralph mentioned that a girl from the Solihull School Sixth Form Amnesty Group had seconded his resolution at the AGM.  

Our group thinks that it would be a good idea to make contact with the Solihull School Amnesty group and perhaps hold joint events in the future.  Perhaps Solihull School Amnesty group could help us with our Street Collection or events such as fetes.

As the Sixth Form will change in September, Pauline thought that it would be best to wait until then before contacting them.

ACTION: PAULINE TO CONTACT SOLIHULL SCHOOL AMNESTY GROUP IN SEPTEMBER

13 NASUWT

Last year the NASUWT had a conference in Solihull and the Solihull Group held a stall there.  This year the event will be held in Stratford and the NASUWT will approach the Stratford Amnesty Group instead.
PRESS OFFICER’S REPORT

14 Celia said that she would submit an article to the local press in connection with Dow Chemicals (this month’s monthly action) and the Olympic Games to co-inside with the Olympic Torch passing through Solihull.
ACTION: CELIA TO SUBMIT ARTICLE TO LOCAL PRESS.
ITEM OF INTEREST

15 Stoning in Sudan

Phil read information about the issue of women being stoned in Sudan and Rosie said that she would use this topic for the action letter in the July Newsletter.

Phil said that it is worth searching for Clive Stafford Smith on U-Tube.  He said that there are clips worth watching.

ACTION: ROSIE TO PREPARE LETTER AND INCLUDE IT IN THE NEWSLETTER
CURRENT CAMPAIGNS
16 Johan Teterissa
Celia has received an email that there will be a demonstration at Grosvenor Square in London on Friday 29 June.  The meeting point is Bond Street.  Unfortunately no-one is able to attend.
17 Laos

David gave a short talk about the situation in Laos and said that Freedom of Expression there is very poor.  There are currently three prisoners of conscience and many others prisoners doing trials for various things in Laos.  He said that the Hmong people are a distinct ethnic group that are often treated badly.  Sometimes sentences finish but prisoners remain in prison anyway.  Prisoners often die in prison.
AOB
18 Another Prisoner of Conscience?

Pauline has suggested that the group campaigns for another Prisoner of Conscience in addition to Johan Teterissa.  Phil said that he would be happy to co-ordinate that.  As Phil will be co-ordinating the additional prisoner of conscience, he will choose who we will campaign for and talk about them at the July meeting.

ACTION: PHIL TO CHOOSE AN ADDITIONAL PRISONER OF CONSCIENCE AND TALK ABOUT THEM AT THE JULY MEETING.
19 International Human Rights Day – 10 December 2012

Often Amnesty organises letter writing campaigns to co-inside with International Human Rights Day.  The Birmingham group has hired a room at St Martins in previous years.  Even though that was expensive, the Birmingham group thought it worthwhile.
Solihull members are often busy because 10 December is near to Christmas.  Pauline thought it worthwhile mentioning Human Rights Day now so that members can put it in their diaries in good time.

It was suggested that we rent an empty shop in Touchwood, Mell Square or on the High Street.  We will invite the public into the shop to sign greetings cards to be sent to prisoners of conscience.
Celia said that it did not matter if the event was not held on 10 December.  Cathy said that she thought there was an empty shop near to John Lewis.

Celia will approach the bodies who manage Touchwood, shops in the High Street and Mell Square before the July meeting to see if it will be possible to hire a shop and the mechanics involved in doing that.  Janet thought that Town Centre Management would be the best body to approach.  Cathy thought it would be a good idea to see what information the library or Solihull Connect could provide in connection with renting a shop for a day.
ACTION: CELIA TO INVESTIGATE HIRING A SHOP IN SOLIHULL FOR A DAY IN DECEMBER
20 Watching Amnesty DVD – Big Debate

We will show an Amnesty DVD at the next meeting.  Cathy thought it would be best to show the DVD at the beginning of the meeting to ensure that we watch it.   The group thought that that would be a good idea.  Phil said that he would bring his laptop.

ACTION: PHIL TO BRING HIS LAPTOP TO THE JULY MEETING.
NEXT MEETING – MONDAY 16 JULY
The next meeting will be on Monday 16 July.  Pauline, Bernard and Rosie send their apologies.   David will take the minutes and Maurice will make the tea and provide an item of interest.  Celia will be chair in Bernard’s absence.
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